Strong Foundations Charter School


Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
June 23, 2021
5:30 p.m.

Present: Dina Condodemetraky, Bri Rys, Sarah Osborne, Eric Raymond (left meeting at 6:19), Paul Raymond, Alison Murphy

Absent: Mbula Ratzlaff, Colleen Sliva 
· Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 5:31 p.m.
· Secretary’s Report: Vote on meeting minutes from May 19, 2021. Motion to accept by Rys, second by Osborne. Motion passed with four in favor, and one abstention (Paul Raymond).
· Treasurer’s Report and Manifest
· Review and vote on May report and manifest. Motion to accept by Rys, second by Murphy. Motion passed with four in favor, none opposed, and one abstention (Paul Raymond).
· Principal’s Report
· Construction update: 
· Renewal update: Question from Eric Raymond regarding when Board members will need to be present for the site visit.
· Old Business
· Task Force Update and review Reopening Plan: Condodemetraky gave background about why the Reopening Plan was created, including that the NHDOE is requiring it as part of fulfilling a grant requirement. 
McClure reviewed the Reopening Plan: 
II. Transparency and Accessibility: SFCS following guidelines
III. Health and Safety
For #1, same as last year 
For #2 changes next year include making mask wearing optional, no barriers as they are no longer recommended A student would have remote learning only if he or she were quarantined. All these are NH Public Health (NHPH) updated guidelines. 
For #2 many things are the same as last year, including keeping 3 ft. distance for seating if possible, cohorts if possible or required, handwashing and respiratory etiquette, cleaning, contact tracing will continue to follow NHPH guidelines, diagnostic and screening testing, encourage vaccination, provide accommodations for children with disabilities, coordinate with NHPH unless they begin requiring masking again.

IV. Continuity of Services

1. Academic needs: Students will have in-person instruction unless medical documentation that meets ADA requirements to work from home.

2. Student social emotional, mental, and health needs: Continue providing guidance services, “Choose Love” curriculum, parent communication, breakfast and lunch provided by Pembroke Lunch Program.

3. Staff social, emotion, mental, and health needs: Cindy Dickinson, our Guidance Counselor, is working on a broader program for staff.

V. Plan Review: SFCS will comply with plan review at least every six months.

Comment from Murphy regarding the benefit of focusing on mental and emotional needs. Comment from Rys echoing Murphy’s comment and also wanted to thank the Task Force for putting the plan together and looking for the best way to move forward for students and staff. In particular, a big thank you to our nurse, Deb Nagy, our Guidance Counselors, Cindy Dickinson and Kacie Segelstrom, Ian Symons, and Beth McClure. Condodemetraky thanked everyone for making sure people felt heard.
· CDC and/or Public Health update: was encompassed in plan review
· Parent term renewal (Murphy): Murphy is unable to renew her parent term. Her term continues through August.
· Response for Sisti and Wazir nominations, additional nominations as needed: Sisti will respond next week as he is out of town at the moment. Wazir is willing to serve a parent term. Letter of interest received from Lemay, who has attended some of our board meetings this year. Condodemetraky nominated Wazir and Lemay for a parent board position, second by Rys. Motion passed unanimously.
· Finalize dates for remote and in-person meetings: Meet in September in-person on Sep. 22nd at 5:30 (4th Wed.) because the Family Picnic is scheduled for Sep. 16th, and we want to avoid back-to-back events.
· Strategic Planning meeting in July: Volunteers are Sliva, Osborne, (Paul) Raymond, and Murphy. McClure will send a Doodle Poll. Murphy is flexible. Raymond is flexible evenings after 5:30 and weekends. McClure will send out a Board and Parent survey. She will also organize the responses. 
· New business: None
· Public comment: None
· Other business: None
· Meeting adjourned at 6:39 p.m.
Date of next meetings: July 21, 2021 and August 18 at 5:30 p.m. at 715 Riverwood Drive, Pembroke, NH or through remote means as determined by the Board of Trustees
***

	Trustee
	Term

	Dina Condodemetraky (Chair)
	3 Year Term – Sep 2019 to Aug 2022 

	Colleen Sliva
	3 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2023

	Bri Rys
	3 Year Term –   Sep 2019 to Aug 2022

	Eric Raymond 
	2 year term - Sep 2020 to Aug 2022

	Open
	3 year term – Sep 2018 to Aug 2021

	Paul Raymond
	Partial 3 year term – (was Sep 2020) July 2021 to Aug 2023

	Mbula Ratzlaff (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021 (not renewing)

	Alison Murphy (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021 (not renewing)

	Sarah Osborne (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021 (will be renewing)

	New Board Members beginning Sep. 2021:

	Safiya Wazir and Tammi Lemay
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